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Local Notice to Mariners

No 02/2008 

PORT WASTE RECEPTION FACILITIES

The Merchant Shipping and Fishing Vessels (Port Waste Reception Facilities) Regulations 2003 require Harbour Authorities and Terminal Operators to provide adequate waste reception facilities for the collection of waste of types covered by the regulations from ships normally using the harbour or terminal. 

In accordance with the above regulation prior notification must be made to Portland Harbour Authority of the type and quantities of waste intended to be landed and retained onboard. This notification must include all information as required by Schedule 2 to the regulations or annex A to Marine Guidance Note 253 (M+F) and must be received at least 24 hours prior to the arrival of the vessel at Portland. Where a voyage is of less than 24 hours duration a shorter period of notice will be accepted, however, notification must be sent from the last port of call to ensure details are received prior to the vessels arrival at Portland. 
The advance reporting requirements do not apply to an exempted vessel, warship, naval auxiliary or other ship owned or operated by a state and used, for the time being, only on government non-commercial service. In order to assist the port in data collection these vessels will, however, be required to complete a form detailing the type and amount of waste they have landed into the ports waste reception facilities.

Advance notification should be sent to the Harbour Office, Portland Harbour Authority Limited, by one of the following means:

Fax: 00 44 (0)1305 826143
E-Mail: eta@portland-port.co.uk 

This Notice is issued under the powers vested by the Portland Harbour Revision Order 1997.

Captain M Shipley







Harbourmaster & Marine Manager







1st January 2008
Owners, Agents, Yacht Clubs and Recreational Sailing Organisations should ensure that the contents of this notice are made known to the Masters or persons in charge of their vessels or craft.
